



**SP Coalition Sub - Committee - Measuring & Sharing Outcomes**  
**November 18, 2021**  
**Meeting Minutes**

MEMBERS PRESENT:	MEMBERS ABSENT:
<p><b>*Suzanna Juarez-Williamson</b>, RUHS - BH</p> <p><b>*Amy Hyong</b>, RUHS - PH</p> <p><b>Christy Mota</b>, RUHS - BH Evaluations</p> <p><b>Melinda (Mindy) McFarland</b>, RUHS - BH PEI</p> <p><b>Sona Ardeshta</b>, RUHS - BH Evaluations</p> <p><b>Miriam Resendiz</b>, RUHS - BH PEI</p> <p><b>Krystal Silguero</b>, RUHS - BH Evaluations</p> <p><b>Meghan Kane</b>, Desert Healthcare District &amp; Foundation</p>	<p><b>*Lily Gallegos</b>, RUHS - BH</p> <p><b>*Joseline Franco</b>, RUHS - PH</p> <p><b>B Hernandez</b>, Inland SoCal United Way</p> <p><b>Cynthia Prewitt</b>, Carolyn E. Wylie Center</p> <p><b>Gladys Lee</b>, AATF</p> <p><b>Greg Rodriguez</b>, Supervisor V. Manuel Perez</p> <p><b>Larry Bellanich</b>, Deserts Sands Unified</p> <p><b>Michael Ropchack</b>, Hemet Unified School District</p> <p><b>Shannon Vargas</b>, Hemet Unified School District</p> <p><b>Alisa Lemke</b>, Inland SoCal United Way</p> <p><b>Tanya Humphrey</b>, Black Women’s Leadership Forum</p>

\*Sub-committee co-chair

**I. Review previous action items:**

- Amy emailed responses to the questions from the previous meeting. Committee reviewed the information. She informed the committee that any additional questions can be emailed to Rick. ESSENCE only has 2 years of data available depending on when you onboard. Hospitals do a *daily* data dump/batch transfer; must be automatic based on admission records. They are not double-counted (i.e., hospital, urgent care, ER). Below are some questions discussed by the sub-committee:
  - Why does the data from ESSENCE show lower numbers than OSHPD?
    - It may be possible that they are filtering out Riverside County residents
    - It may be possible that ESSENCE is picking up key words and not only ICD-10 codes.
  - Which data source will we be getting information from?
    - Sub-committee discussed that for data covering the past 2 years that we would use ESSENCE data (because of the timeliness), but we can use OSHPD to look at trends over time
    - Discussed potential upcoming changes in OSHPD (to start including ideation in attempt count) – team discussed if it was possible to sparse that data out more.



- What data briefs will the committee have available and ready to share when we receive data request?
  - Christy shared samples of briefs created by the CDC. The committee needs to decide what information to include in the briefs that will be available upon request and how often they will be updated.
  - Discussed whether the data briefs will be emailed to the members of the coalition or will it be available only upon request. When data briefs are complete, can email to the coalition. Will eventually house our data briefs on the coalition website.

## II. Data Briefs and Dashboards:

- Amy shared that her and Jocelyn are currently working on creating a data brief. She stated they are requesting data, and will share more information in upcoming meetings on the progress. If you have any suggestions on what should be added please let them know. Discussed the collaboration from the sub-committee on the data briefs and having a product from the sub-committee be the data briefs (as discussed in previous meetings).
- Sub-committee discussed what data sources should be used for the data briefs:
  - Jana (in a previous meeting) suggested using data on overdose deaths that were suicide related on ACES data if available to assist in providing context. Christy shared that this data was pulled in the beginning of the development of the strategic plan from their Data Book. This data came from CA Public Health and CHIS (they are about 2 years behind in sharing data). Can pull this from Riverside SHAPE data – the majority of this data comes from Public Health. Can ask Public Health if there is new updated data since what was used initially.
  - Meghan suggested reaching out to school districts to see about what surveys they are using (e.g., especially with school districts using Panorama) and if they would give us access/use. Maybe some research on their LCAP.
  - Sub-committee discussed frequency in which data briefs should be updated; this will depend on how frequently the data sources used are updated.
- Revisited reaching out to the other sub-committees to see what they would like to see on the data briefs, and to find out what kind of data would be helpful for them in the work they are doing. There was a survey created that was going to be shared out with sub-committees on what data would be helpful for them, but the purpose of the survey was redirected for the BOS Proclamation in order to find out annual updates/progress towards goals and objectives.
  - Sub-committee agreed that we should share the survey with each co-chair so that they may review it and complete with their sub-committee members.
- Next Suicide Prevention Coalition Quarterly Meeting will be January 26<sup>th</sup>, 2022 and it will be focused on the older adult population. We would like to have data available to share at the meeting (similar to how the data was presented for youth/school-aged kids at the previous quarterly meeting. Can ask Joseline to update the OA data (e.g., pull out ideation).

## III. Other Matters:

- None discussed.



#### **IV. Action Items:**

- Reach out to Jocelyn to ask for draft of the data brief.
- Ask Joseline to update the suicide death and attempt data for Older Adult population for next Quarterly Meeting presentation.
- If there are any suggestions on what we should add to the data briefs please contact the co-chairs.

#### **V. Next Meeting:**

- Thursday, December 16, 2021 9:00am - 12:00pm

#### **❖ Next Suicide Prevention Coalition Quarterly Meeting**

- Wednesday, January 26<sup>th</sup> 9am - 11am

Notes recorded by:

Miriam Resendiz, Secretary I MHSA PEI